
 
SPECIAL MOTION NO. 5 – CLOSURE OF HAMMERSMITH MAGISTRATES 
COURT 

 

 
 
Standing in the names of: 
 
 (i) Councillor Michael Cartwright 
 
 (ii) Councillor Max Schmid 
 
 
This Council is appalled by the recent announcement by the Ministry of Justice that 
Hammersmith Magistrates Court is to close. This follows its decision to move 
Hammersmith County Court to Wandsworth. 
 
A decision has already been made to close Shepherd’s Bush Police Station to the 
public and to sell of Fulham Police Station. 
 
This is having a detrimental impact on residents who are either victims of or 
witnesses to crime and resolves to oppose the closure. 


